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January 11th-15th
I 
Have a great week!
The Kindergarten Team 

Literacy  


*Phonological Awareness:  We continued to review initial and final sounds within words through games and writing activities. You can do this orally at home by giving your child a word and asking them to identify the beginning or ending sound. 





*Letters and Sounds:  We reviewed all of the letters sounds that have been taught so far with a focus on the letter U.  Many of the students are remembering the letter names very well, but would benefit practice reviewing the sounds letters make. Please take the time to ask your child to not only name the letters in the popcorn book but identify the sounds they make as well. Having a solid understanding of the letter sounds is essential to your child’s success as a reader and a writer. 





*Reader’s Workshop:  The students have been introduced to their first three reading strategies. When they are stuck on a word, the first strategy is “Eagle Eye”. Eagle Eye teaches us to look at the picture for clues to help figure out a word. The second strategy is “Lips the Fish who reminds us to look at and say the beginning sound of a word. The third strategy is “Stretchy Snake” who stretches out the word slowly and put the sounds together to figure out a word. 





*In Writer’s Workshop: The students were introduced to a new writing page. This writing page has lines on the bottom to encourage students to write a simple sentence to accompany their pictures. Students are being encouraged to listen for and record a beginning, middle and ending sound in each word. They are also being encouraged to use the word wall for the conventional spelling of the popcorn words we’ve learned.








Math





* We are reviewing the concept of naming the number that comes before and after a given number as well as the partners to 5. We are doing this through warm-up exercises and games.





* We began our next unit which focuses on the number 6-10. We will be practicing making sets of these numbers and will progress into showing these numbers in two parts and naming the parts.  For example if I was to show the number 6 in two parts it could be shown as 5 and 1 or 4 and 2. 





*We continued to work on recognizing number patterns from 6-10 on dot cards. 














You and Your World


We continue to work with our MindUp curriculum.  We talked about being mindful or unmindful. Encouraging children to evaluate memorable actions in their lives as mindful or unmindful behavior gives them useful examples to attach meaning to. Reflecting on unmindful decisions simply gives us an opportunity to make ourselves and the people around us safer, healthier and happier. We will focus on controlled breathing this week to calm and focus our minds











